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SHIRE OF BEVERLEY PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Community Grants 

The second round of Community Grants open Tuesday 3 January 2023 and close 4pm, Tuesday 31 

January 2023. Community Groups need to be incorporated. Forms are available from the Shire Office or 

on the website. Please contact our Projects Officer, Ashleigh Fleay, prior to submitting your application.  

Throughout 2022, I was privileged to attend functions at Beverley Offroad Motorsports Association 

(BORMSA) and Beverley Lawn Tennis Club, both of whom opened upgraded facilities and were successful 

recipients in the Shire Grants programme. 

2023 Council Meeting Dates 

Council meeting dates are as below and they are generally held on the fourth Tuesday of each month 

except for two this year that will be held on Thursday. They commence at 3pm in Council Chambers.  If 

you have questions for Council, you can either email any questions (up to 3) to 

execassist@beverley.wa.gov.au no later than 12noon the day of the meeting. Answers to your questions 

will be emailed the following day or if they are taken on notice, within 10 days. Alternatively, you can 

attend in person, please arrive at 2.50pm to register. 

Strategic Community Plan. 

During this year, Council will be revisiting the Strategic Community Plan. Some work has already 

commenced but community consultation is required to ascertain a full range of views. Formal times for 

public meetings will be arranged and advised via the Blarney so please check to see where and when 

they will occur. This is your opportunity to contribute to this Plan. 

I would caution though, that the economic outlook for 2023 and some years beyond may require 

conservative planning in order not to overstretch our resources.  

Annual Electors’ Meeting 

This meeting was held in the Cornerstone meeting room on Wednesday 7th December. I would like to 

thank all those who made the effort to attend. Twenty-five residents were present and there were many 

questions covering a range of issues. Of significance, I believe it is worth noting that after eleven years of 

construction of new infrastructure in the community at an approximate cost of $16 million, the Shire is in a 

stronger financial position than it was at the commencement of the period. 

Christmas Lights competition. 

The competition for the best Christmas Lights was held again this year but notice for this might have been 

too short for many. The few who did enter had gone to a lot of trouble and thank you for your efforts. The 

winners this year were: East side – Rachel Lucas; West side – Carol Allen; and Best new entrant – 

Travis Boyle. 

Elections 2023 

Elections are due this year for positions on Council. Under the Local Government Reform process, the four 

positions that become vacant will reduce to three as the Shire ultimately move from nine Councillors 

currently to seven. 

Cr David White 

Shire President 

No meeting in 

January  

Tuesday 28 February 

2023  
Tuesday 28 March 2023 Thursday 27 April 2023 

Tuesday 23 May 2023 Tuesday 27 June 2023 Tuesday 25 July 2023 
Tuesday 22 August 

2023  

Thursday 28 

September 2023 

Tuesday 24 October 

2023  

Tuesday 28 November 

2023  

Tuesday 19 December 

2023  

mailto:execassist@beverley.wa.gov.au
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SHIRE NOTICES 

Planning and Development Act 2005 

Clause 86(3) of the Planning and Development (Local Planning Schemes) Regulations 2015 

SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC ADVERTISEMENT OF PLANNING PROPOSAL 

The local government has received an application to use and/or develop land for the following purpose 

and public comments are invited. 

No: - Lot: 83 Street: Butchers Road  Suburb: Dale 

Proposal: 

It is proposed to conduct the Westdale Dirt Drags on the following dates: 13 & 14 October 2023, 11 

& 12 October 2024, 10 & 11 October 2025, 9 & 10 October 2026 and 8 & 9 October 2027, and the 

Turner Gully Dirt Drags on 12 & 13 May 2023, 10 & 11 May 2024, 9 & 10 May 2025, 8 & 9 May 2026 

and 7 & 8 May 2027. Organizers expect attendance of approximately 1,500 persons per event. 

Details of the proposal are available to the public at 136 Vincent Street, Beverley. Submissions may be 

made on the proposal in the period ending on the 27th day of January 2023. Comments on the proposal 

may be submitted to the local government in writing on or before that day.  

Signed: Dated: 16 December 2022 

For and on behalf of the Shire of Beverley 
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ANNUAL ELECTORS’ MEETING – 7 DECEMBER 2022 

Presidents Report  

Good morning Ladies and Gentlemen and welcome to the Electors’ meeting for 2022. I would firstly like to 

draw your attention to the fact that this meeting is being held at the time we would all expect it to be held. 

You will recall that the Electors’ meetings for 2020 and 2021 were held in June 2021 and April 2022 

respectively. 

    This occurred as a result of Local Governments being brought under the jurisdiction of the Office of 

Auditor General. This move caused serious delays in having our audit finalised thus the delaying these 

meetings. For the Financial Year ended 30 June 2022, the audit was concluded and the Annual Report 

signed off at the Council meeting in October this year. This is the timetable Council set for this process 

previously and it is hoped that it will continue. 

     Stephen Gollan has now been in the role of Chief Executive Officer since January 2012 and so I believe 

it is useful to reflect on some of the achievements over that time and consider what might lie before us. The 

future may not be as rosy as some pundits predict. 

     As I outlined in my report for the December Blarney, the Shire has completed some remarkable 

achievements over the past eleven years which have delivered benefits to the community. 

 

1 

The first of these would be the additions and renovations to the sporting complex at the oval 

including the construction of new netball courts (to which the Netball Club contributed significant 

funds). The playground also extended beyond its initial establishment. 

2 The construction of two Independent Living Units in Dawson Street. 

3 
The construction of the Cornerstone Building which houses the Community Resource Centre, Visitor 

Centre, Library, Day Care Centre, and four leased offices. 

4 The installation of solar panels on both the Shire offices and the Cornerstone building. 

5. 

The construction of the Moort Wabiny Park which incorporates numerous activities for our youth. I 

would also acknowledge that the impetus for this project was driven largely by people within the 

community. 

6 Reroofing the Town Hall and Lesser Hall and the replacement of the flooring in both halls. 

7 The complete renewal of the kitchen in the Lesser Hall. 

8 
Installation of new entrance doors in each hall as well as the replacement of the Stage curtain in 

the Town Hall. 

9 The re-roofing of the Old School building. 

10 The re-roofing of the old Courthouse building and the establishment of a gymnasium within. 

11 
Lighting for the airstrip to enable the Flying Doctor to evacuate injured and seriously ill patients 24 

hours a day. Initiative for this was led by John Lane to whom we offer our thanks. 

12 

The construction of six cottages near the caravan park comprising three two bedroom and three 

one-bedroom units. These have proven to be a greater success than was expected and the 

feedback from guests has been very positive. 

13 
Water Harvesting Project led by the Community which has reduced reliance on scheme water and 

consequently saved the Shire money. 

14 
Other projects include: footpath renewal and extension programme, solar panels on the Ram Shed 

for the Pool, and resealing the runway at the airstrip. 

15 

The redevelopment of Vincent Street with the additions of Al-Fresco areas, more disabled parking, 

Wombat Crossings to assist pedestrians to safely cross the street from footpath to footpath, and 

garden beds and trees. 

     Some of the most significant aspects of the development are below ground. Namely; the power 

and the renewal of the storm water drainage system which should help to alleviate any flooding of 

the street resulting from severe thunderstorms in the future. 

     I would also like to highlight one aspect of which we should all be aware and that is the 

Wombat Crossings are not crosswalks, and pedestrians must give way to traffic at all times. 

In all, these projects, undertaken by the Shire over the past 11 years have cost a total of about $16 

million. Funding has come from State and Federal Grants as well as Lotterywest and the RAC. Shire 

contributions have come from general revenue, Reserves and Loans. 
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     I would also like to acknowledge the patience and resilience of the community throughout the Vincent 

Street redevelopment. It is a credit to the common sense and understanding of this community that having 

negotiated an open and live construction site with its innumerable hazards for a period of eleven months 

without any serious mishaps is a credit. 

     It would be remiss not to also acknowledge the workers with MG Group whose understanding and 

patience through this period assisted everyone. Of course, it goes without saying that this team was so ably 

led by Anthony Santella who came to know nearly everyone in Beverley. 

     GHD were the firm of architects and engineers who designed the project and oversaw the work. They 

were led by Ian Pexton and our thanks go to him for his involvement and advice. 

      At all times the project was overseen by a Shire Project team which included the CEO Stephen Gollan, 

the Deputy CEO Simon Marshall, the Executive Officer Ali Lewis, the Manager of Planning and 

Development Services Stefan de Beer, and Project Officer Ashleigh Fleay.  Of these it was Stefan who 

probably lost the most sleep as he worked daily with the project. Thanks to him for his considerable work. 

     Why did it take so long? A project that was planned to be completed by Easter this year hit hurdles from 

day one. The road was the biggest. Despite considerable drilling and testing of the road in situ, not all issues 

were revealed. What was anticipated to be straightforward levelling and bitumising, turned out be a 

complete rebuilding of the entire street. This added significantly to the time and was not helped by 

members of the team contracting Covid which meant all members of the team returning to Perth for the 

14 days isolation period. Innumerable other issues arose both large and small which added to the delay. 

     We reached the Practical Completion date on 10th October. At this date, all parties signed off to the 

fact that all that was required to be done under the contract had been done and any issues resolved.  

     From this date, the Shire has a twelve-month period which is referred to as the Defects Liability Period. It 

means that the Shire has a period of twelve months to identify any defects that may reveal themselves for 

which the contractors are required to make good. 

     It also means that the Shire is not able to make any changes in the street during this period without the 

express acknowledgement of the contractor. To do so would potentially risk the Shire’s ability to claim on 

defects that might be identified. 

Western Australian Heritage Awards 

As part of the Vincent Street redevelopment, investigation went into establishing an Heritage Trail along 

Vincent Street to highlight the various heritage buildings. This project was nominated for the Western 

Australian Heritage Awards for 2022. There are seven categories in these awards and the Beverley 

nomination came under the ‘Heritage Tourism Project’ category. 

     To become a finalist in these awards is an achievement in itself as there are quite a number of 

nominations from which the finalists are selected. We were pleased to learn that we were one of the three 

finalists in our category. 

     On Friday 25th November I attended the presentation of awards with Stefan de Beer, Manager of 

Planning and Development Services, and Ashleigh Fleay, Project Officer, at the WA Museum. We were 

delighted when the Beverley project was announced the winner. 

     It was a privilege to be able to accept this award on behalf of the Shire and community, and 

heartening to have positive feedback from the judges who considered this project of an outstanding 

quality. 

     I would like to acknowledge the work of Stefan, Ashleigh, and Jacinta Murray the Tourism Officer in this 

project. And thank you to the Beverley Historical Society who were able to provide information for the 

project. 

Future Projects 

There are now other projects contemplated by the Shire for which some planning has been done. 

     The first of these is the swimming pool complex. New pumphouse, filtration system, wet deck and 

disabled access are just some of the changes planned. A new wet area for the children with shallow pools 

as well as overhead water features. New change rooms with hot showers and a new kiosk are just some 

more of the features. 

     The current bowl is over 60 years old and while it has undergone inspection and resealing recently it is 

certain that it will not last for another 60 years. 

     So, with that in mind, a plan has been developed to carry the envisaged changes and costed in 2019 at 

$6 million. In anticipation of applying for a grant under the Commonwealth Building Better Regions Fund 

scheme, the cost of the project was again assessed in 2021 and came in at $11.6 million. It is hard to 
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imagine that it has not increased further since then. More importantly, the Building Better Regions Fund 

scheme has now been abolished by the Commonwealth Government. 

    A concept plan has been developed and put to the community for the beautification in the Avon River 

Park and potential work on the Pool adjacent to the Park. A fully costed plan is yet to be developed for this 

project but is dependent upon grant funding from whatever source that can be identified. 

     The Museum at Avondale is currently being reviewed by the Shire as to the possibility of moving the 

collection closer to the town. Located where it is means it does not get the visitor numbers it deserves. 

Whether the whole collection could be moved is dependent upon finding a location of considerable size. 

Alternatively, moving parts of the collection to a smaller location is under consideration but this has its own 

problems. I would like to acknowledge and thank the few volunteers who diligently attend to the 

maintenance of the collection and assist with opening up for visitors. 

     The Shire is currently negotiating with the Health Department for the transfer of the old Nurses’ Quarters 

and the land upon which they are located. Plans for this building have yet to be developed but a 

condition of the transfer is that the plans must be to do with health. 

     Another potential project is housing for accommodation for nurses and associated health professionals. 

Health Department personnel recently met with the Shire to discuss the plan for the Shire to build 

accommodation units whether houses or units which would then be leased to the Department for a 

reasonable period of time. Such a project would provide a cost benefit to the Shire and community. 

     The old school building adjacent to the Shire offices has been under consideration for redevelopment 

for some time. It is planned to convert it to a formal Civic Centre in which the Council Chambers will be 

relocated. Plans for this are currently being finalised and again the execution will depend upon grant 

funding. 

     A project that does require attention are the bridges within Shire boundaries. Considerable funding is 

required for these bridges and the Shire is largely dependent upon Main Roads.  

Local Government Reform 

     The current Minister for Local Government, the Honourable John Carey, wasted no time when he was 

appointed to his Ministerial role in commencing a review of Local Government. Consultation was 

widespread and the Shire of Beverley provided submissions. 

     Reforms have been announced and are being implemented over a period of time. Among the main 

ones affecting Beverley are the reduction in the number of Councillors, wards, optional preferential voting, 

and the recording of meetings. 

     In terms of the number of Councillors, the Shire is required to reduce the number from the present nine 

to seven. Options were given to achieve this and the Council has presently decided to do so over two 

election cycles. In 2023 there will be four positions reduced to three. This will give eight Councillors until 2025 

when five positions will reduce to four. 

     Importantly, community members have the opportunity to comment via a submission paper available 

from the Shire office. This paper has been available for some time and if you wish to make a submission, it 

must be completed by 4:00pm  

today. 

Strategic Community Plan. 

     This plan is required to undergo a complete revision next year and while the Council and Management 

will be developing the Plan it will only be completed after considerable community consultation. Other 

plans will then fall out from this one but I would urge all interested members of the community to 

participate in the consultation when the time comes. Without this input, Council can only guess what the 

community might be thinking. 

Outlook. 

     While it’s not possible to fully anticipate what might be coming in the future, I suspect 2023 may be a 

year of some difficulty. Economically, there are many views across the spectrum, not just for Australia but 

for the World. My conservative nature inclines me to a cautionary position. As the Shire has now achieved 

so much with development, it is probably a time to view any expenditure with considerable care. 

Conclusion. 

In conclusion, I would like to acknowledge and thank the Councillors who have put in a significant effort 

this year and given me great support. Thanks also to all the staff at the Shire for their efforts this year and to 

Stephen Gollan who provides exemplary leadership and who is always willing to meet with community 

members who may have concerns. Finally, to the community for your support during the Vincent Street 

Project which we know was very trying for everyone. Your patience and endurance is a credit to all. 



7 www.beverley.wa.gov.au Beverley Blarney, Edition 459 - January 2023 

 

 
 



8 Beverley Blarney, Edition 459 - January 2023 www.beverley.wa.gov.au 

 



9 www.beverley.wa.gov.au Beverley Blarney, Edition 459 - January 2023 

 



10 Beverley Blarney, Edition 459 - January 2023 www.beverley.wa.gov.au 

 



11 www.beverley.wa.gov.au Beverley Blarney, Edition 459 - January 2023 

 



12 Beverley Blarney, Edition 459 - January 2023 www.beverley.wa.gov.au 

 



13 www.beverley.wa.gov.au Beverley Blarney, Edition 459 - January 2023 

 



14 Beverley Blarney, Edition 459 - January 2023 www.beverley.wa.gov.au 

 



15 www.beverley.wa.gov.au Beverley Blarney, Edition 459 - January 2023 

 

COUNTRY  

LINE  

DANCING 
 

Thursday mornings at the  

Town Hall 
 

Enquiries to  

Jan 0429 952 177 
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Take the opportunity to join in gentle activity aimed at 

general fitness and falls prevention. 

Stay Active 
with the 

Beverley Everlastings 
 

Stay Active is a weekly one-hour keep fit session 

for those who  

find gentle aerobic, strength,  

balance and stretching exercise beneficial to their 

heath. 
 

The exercises are designed  

for over 50s, but younger  

participants are welcome. Those less mobile or 

those recovering from accident and illness also 

find the exercises useful. 
 

Chair exercises are available and participants can 

opt to do all or some of these.   
 

Stay Active  

Date: Tuesday’s 

Time: 9:00am 

Place: Beverley Recreation Centre 

Cost: $1 
 

 

Come along for social-distancing fun activity. 

Stay Active is a volunteer community health program 

coordinated by the  

Wheatbelt Health Service 
 

Card Games at CWA 

 

BRIDGE 
WHEN: Monday’s 
WHERE: CWA Hall 

SAMBA  
WHEN: Saturdays  

TIME: 1.00pm    
WHERE: CWA Hall  

Afternoon Tea provided - 
Phone 9646 1271 

http://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/Home
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Reg: 3941 E Squire  
Contracting Services 

 
 

Water Supply 
Windmills & Accessories 

Solar Pumps: 
 Sales, Service, Installation 

Fencing & Yards 
Trenching & Poly Pipe Laying 

 
E Squire Contracting Services  

Beverley and surrounding districts 
 

 

Phone: 9646 0800 
 

Errol Squire 0438 682 687  
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C & B 

TRANSPORT 
 

DELIVERING GENERAL FREIGHT AND 
CHILLER GOODS 

 

3 DAYS PER WEEK OR AS REQUIRED 
 

TO 
 

BEVERLEY, BROOKTON, 
PINGELLY 

 

FROM 
 

PERTH DEPOT CANNINGVALE 
MARKETS 

 

PLEASE CONTACT PAUL BALDWIN 
 

ON 
 

0417 953 968 or 08 9646 0461 
 

BIG ENOUGH TO DO THE JOB SMALL ENOUGH TO 
CARE 
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Unique Strokes W.A. 

Painting & Decorating 
Reg. No. 4236 

 

ROB BAIN 
 

QUALIFIED LOCAL TRADESMEN 
 

For Guaranteed Traditional  
     Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 089647 2102 
Mobile: 0418 904 013 

 

 For Guaranteed Traditional 
Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 08 9647 2102 
Mobile: 0418 904 013 

 

BROOKTON  
PLUMBING 

ABN: 37 675 595 336 
 

FOR ALL YOUR  
PLUMBING MAINTENANCE 
AND GAS FITTING NEEDS 

 
*PLUS SEPTIC WASTE  

REMOVAL 
 

PHONE: 
SEAN 0413 480 543 or 

NATASHA 0422 013 889 
 

PL: 7130  GF: 006947  SWR: T235 

DJ YATES  
Authentic Heritage Restoration 

 

 

BRICK AND STONEWORK  
RESTORATION 

AUTHENTIC REPOINTING OF 

MORTAR, RISING 
DAMP RECTIFIED 

PROPERTY  
MAINTENANCE 

 

PHONE DAVE 

0419 041 542  
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• Concrete Formwork & Steel Fixing 
 Driveways, Shed floors, Maintenance pits, Silo pads, Super sheds, 

House pads 
 Fully mobile service 
• Over 30 Years Experience 
• 7 Days A Week 
• Professional, Reliable Service 

 
 

 

Dawson’s 
Concrete & Reinforcing 

 

“Your Local Beverley Concreter” 

SANDY DAWSON   
Mobile: 0417 375 221 

Email: pameladawson@bigpond.com 
FB: www.facebook.com/dawsonsconcrete 

 

DRUG & ALCOHOL 

COUNSELLING 

The Wheatbelt Community 

Drug Service Team will be 

visiting Beverley Hospital 

fortnightly.  

Appointments phone  

Jackie Darby 96211 055. 
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Your local carrier for over 30 years. 

 
 

GRAIN, FERTILISER, LIME, HAY,  
WOOL AND SIDE TIPPERS 

AVAILABLE 

 
 

Garry & Sarah Miller 
 

0428 464 066 
 

admin@beverleytransport.com.au 
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TAX RETURNS 
 

FORTIZ BUSINESS 
SOLUTIONS 

(Registered Tax Agent  
&  

Certified Public Accountant) 
 

Tax Returns for all entities 

Business Consulting 

Software solutions / setup  

Bookkeeping / Accounting 
  

OFFICE HOURS: 

FRIDAY 9.00am – 4.30pm 

101 VINCENT ST (Bankhouse) BEVERLEY 

Please phone for an appointment 

9646 0282 
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0427 725 501 
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York Estate Agents  
(Beverley Division) 

 

Good, Bad or Ugly We Sell! 
 

Free Appraisals 
“Properties WANTED we have qualified buyers waiting now” 

 

Estate Experts 
Professional and Trustworthy 

 

Residential and Rural - Mike Bawden   
0403 268 158 

Rentals - Jenette Callaghan  
0418 929 011  

Office - 9641 1335   
Email: yorkfn@westnet.com.au 

www.yorkfn.com.au  

http://www.yorkfn.com.au
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Frail Aged Lodge News 
The long- awaited installation of a backup generator at the Alex Miles Lodge has been 

completed and, as I write these notes, the fence and shelter should be installed this week. 

This project has been many years in the making. Many thanks to the Beverley Hospital Auxiliary 

for their generous donation of $10 000 and to the Commonwealth Government for their 

donation of $15 000, thus enabling us to complete the project. 

Another big thank you goes to Sandy Dawson, our local concrete contractor, who donated his 

services, materials and expertise to lay the concrete pad. The Lodge committee is most 

appreciative of your generosity and this cost saver. Thank you Sandy. We hope that locals will, 

in return, continue to support your business. 

Karl Smith from Beverley Electrics managed to obtain a 45KVA generator from WA Country 

Health Service [WACHS]and installed and oversaw the project. Thanks to you Karl. 

The committee has engaged an architect to build an atrium- style covered, partially enclosed 

area west of the kitchen at the Lodge. This project is due to start next year and we feel it will 

provide a suitable indoor/outdoor area for the residents. 

More exciting news is that the Lodge has been allocated a substantial sum of money from the 

Commonwealth Government to upgrade the building.  As more information comes to hand, I 

will be able to inform the public of the extent of the renovations. 

 The Lodge committee focus is to maintain and improve the infrastructure – the building  interior 

and exterior -  and the grounds. All management and matters pertaining to the residents are 

the business of the Health Service Manager and the Department of Health. 

The Frail Aged Lodge committee is made up of John Lane (Secretary/Treasurer), Dee Ridgway, 

John Barrett-Lennard, Carol Veitch, Janine Priest, Greg Barrett-Lennard, Richard Smith, Jeff 

Murray. Thankyou to these people for your help and support.  

Happy Christmas to you all. 

Lew Shaw 

Chairman 

Beverley Frail Aged Lodge Committee 
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OP SHOP 

 
Open Fridays 

11:00am - 2:30pm 

 

Every Second Saturday 

9am - 12pm 
 

Please read dates you have been rostered 

on.  

February Roster 

Feb 02 

Christine Brooke, Di Colebrook & Ann Bolger 

Feb 10  

Ingrid Bell, Dalene Davies & Judy Williams 

Feb 17 

Betty Wauchope, Ailsa Elston & Kate Badger 

Feb 24 

Donna Williamson, Pat Pepper & Di Rickman 

The Op Shop will be closed from Friday 16th 

December 2022 and re-opens Friday 2nd February 

2023 

Please Note: 

 NO DONATIONS OF GOODS WILL BE RECEIVED 

DURING THIS TIME. There will be no access to 

donation bins at rear of Op Shop. And we advise that 

goods may not be left at the front door. 

We sincerely thankyou for your continued support of 

the Op Shop by donating clothing, books and bric-a-

brac and similarly, for filling your shopping bag with 

items you purchase.  

And we are appreciative of the help given by so 

many volunteers who work behind the counter. It was 

a pleasure to personally thank some of you at the 

afternoon tea held on Friday 16th on Op Shop closing 

day. 

Our committee consists of Jan Howell [Secretary], Jo 

Sims [Treasurer], Christine Brooke [Vice President], 

Glenda Burns [Op Shop Co-ordinator] & Betty 

Wauchope, Leita Barrett-Lennard, Ingrid Bell, Donna 

Williamson, Erica Murray, Gina Adams and Tarni 

Young. Thankyou for your help and support 

and willingness to take on various tasks. 

This year, we have contributed $10 000 

towards the cost of the newly installed 

backup generator at the Frail Aged Lodge, 

as well as providing Christmas gifts and 

hampers to the residents at The Lodge and 

the Hospital. We have welcomed HSM Zoe 

Lear to Beverley and look forward to hearing 

of ways that our funding, through her 

requests, can help the Beverley Health 

Service.  

We have some new volunteers listed on the 

roster for 2023. We look forward to your 

company!  Hopefully, you have received 

your roster. If not, call into the CRC to collect 

or ring Leita Barrett-Lennard 0429 168 099. 

Thankyou and a Happy Christmas and a 

prosperous New Year to all. 

Sandy Shaw 

President 

Beverley Hospital Auxiliary Inc. 
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Beverley Ag Museum 
Being as we are into a new year, I thought I might like to outline to first time readers what our 

group is all about. Our membership is made up of like-minded people who volunteer their time at 

the Beverley Agricultural Museum located at Avondale Farm in Waterhatch Road, not only do 

we ‘open up’ the vast collection of mainly Wheatbelt Farming machinery to the public, --- with 

examples covering over 150 years --- we also restore and run many of the still operating items. The 

collection and our efforts are supported financially by the Beverley Shire Council allowing us to 

share an important part of our farming history with the general public for free. If you feel you 

could benefit from our activities, you don’t need a farming or a mechanical background and 

many have been known to just come along to ‘chew the fat’, feel free to contact me.  

Our team will be doing our usual ‘housework’ getting rid of the dust build up again this year, but 

a month earlier than usual in January if the weather is not too warm, certain dedicated members 

are ‘champing at the bit’ to get back to a certain truck restoration, so would like to get the usual 

formalities out the way as soon as possible, and I totally agree. When we reopen to the public will 

depend upon the weather conditions and the repairs being carried out to the National Trust 

leased building, the contractor (like most firms) has a labour issue so has not been available to fix 

the roof and gutters yet, I was advised that sometime in February would be the earliest possible 

start date.  

With Christmas and New Year almost a blurred memory for many, I thought some might enjoy a 

quiz (sorry no prizes!) to do, with questions associated with the collection etc, (many of the 

answers can be found in past issues of the Blarney) and naturally if you don’t know the answers 

maybe watch out for the opening dates of our communities Agricultural Museum and pay us a 

visit, and unless Council have a change of heart its Free to enter (but you are welcome to 

donate while trying to get out, some of us are known for our extended conversation haha). 

Quick quiz--- 

Name the Truck currently being restored? 

Which Tractor has caused the most headaches this past year? 

What Truck had its Water Pump remanufactured? 

Are there any ‘Oliver’ Tractors on show? 

Does the ‘Twenty-Two’ Dozer’s engine run? 

Traditionally what Saturday of the month do we meet? 

 

Kids (big and small) quiz--- 

What colour are the Chamberlin Tractors? 

What colour is the 1899 Letterbox?  

What is the name of the resident Emu that often visits us at the Museum? 

How much does it cost to enter the Museum? 

How many ‘Cow Bells’ hang on the rail as you walk in? 

Fill in the Vowels in the following name F_RG_ TR_CK? 

Answers in next month’s Blarney. 

If you would like any further information about our group or are interested in a ‘Private viewing’ of 

the collection, please contact me at 9646 0768. 

John Alexander ----Beverley Volunteer. 
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BEVERLEY MEDICAL PRACTICE 
 

Providing excellent quality health care to the community of Beverley and the surrounding areas for over 30yrs  

Located at the corner of John and Forrest streets (diagonally opposite the Beverley Hospital) 

“Cullen House” 

106 Forrest Street, PO Box 434 

Beverley WA 6304 

Ph: 08 9646 1241 Fax: 08 6117 0410 

Email: beverleymedical@westnet.com.au 

 

 OPENING HOURS 
Monday to Friday 

9am to 1pm & 2pm to 5pm 

(Closed weekends and Public holidays) 

General Practitioners 
Dr. Remi Adebayo, Dr. Olay Omoniyi, Dr. Sola Oyetunji, Dr Tola Ogunleye  

Practice Nurse – Lynley & Marcie 
Monday to Friday 9am – 4pm  

BP checks, ECG, woman’s health, spirometry, vaccinations, counselling, My Health record, 

Drivers and Health Assessments, wound care etc.  

 

 

 

 

 

Allied Health Services - Diabetes Educator, Dietician, Physio, Podiatry, Chiro, Counselling etc. 

 

Vacancy- Practice Nurse required RN or EN please forward resume to beverleymedical@westnet.com.au 
 

Welcome to 2023 we hope you had a wonderful festive season; we are back to normal business hours on 

Monday 12th January 2023 

The Beverley Medical 

Practice Bulk Bills 

patients with a current 

Medicare card 

The Beverley 

Medical Practice is 

an AGPAL 

accredited practice 

and therefore is 

compliant with the 

RACGP 5th edition 

standards of 

General Practice 

Your friendly practice team 

Practice Manager –Dawn 

Receptionist – Kris, Mary and Bree 

Brookton Medical Practice now open Mon to Fri 
Saddleback Medical Centre 

27 Whittington Street, Brookton 6306  

Ph: 08 9642 1485 

Located behind the Beverley 
Medical Practice Cullen 

House  
106 Forrest Street Beverley 

 

Open TUESDAYS, 
WEDNEDAYS & 

THURSDAYS  
8am – 1pm 

Closed Mon, Fri & Weekends 
 

All enquiries to Phlebotomist - 
Di 

 Phone: 9646 0724 
 

Please note that Western 
Diagnostic  

Pathology will accept all 
pathology collection forms. 

Skin Checks- With the summer sunshine approaching we all need to be 

vigilant regarding skin care please book an appointment with our 

experienced GPs to review any suspicious lumps, dry spots, or moles. 

COVID Vaccines- As the Beverley community have been outstanding with 

their responsibility to attending for all their recommended doses, and with 

our commitment to reduce wastage and maximise doses we are now 

maintaining a waiting list for those who may need a further vaccination. 

This has been due to the logistics of ordering and storing the vaccine in 

the rural area, please contact staff for any further information.  

Women’s Health -Dr Tola Ogunleye is available every month to see clients 

who require a female GP, please contact our reception staff to book your 

next appointment with her on the 2nd February 2023. 

The Beverley Medical Practice is committed to providing quality health services to Beverley and 

surrounding areas. As part of our commitment to the community we support and assist up and coming 

medical health professionals. We have a number of student GP’s attending clinics both onsite and 

virtually. These Student GP’s are from Notre Dame, UWA and Curtin University. If you are interested in 

assisting us by allowing one of our students to sit in on your consult or attend a virtual clinic over the phone, 

please let our staff know. 

Care outside normal opening hours - When the Beverley Medical Practice is closed you can always get 

medical attention by calling–Ready Care 1800 225 523 or Calling health direct 1800 222 222 or by 

attending the Beverley District Hospital, located in Sewell Street Beverley where experienced staff will 

triage the patient and contact the on-call Doctor  

For all Emergencies call 000 

mailto:beverleymedical@westnet.com.au
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CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

Service in Beverley 
8am; every Sunday  

Adoration, Rosary & Mass  
2.30pm; First Friday of the month; 

followed by a cuppa 
 

at Beverley Sacred Heart Church, Lukin 
St, Beverley 

50 Hunt Road, Beverley 

ROYAL ANTEDILUVIAN 
ORDER OF BUFFALOES 

 
 
 
 

GLE (Inc.) 
QUAIRADING BEVERLEY No. 

163 

 
We meet the first Wednesday of 

every month at the Masonic Lodge, 
Hunt Road, Beverley 

 
The objects of our order are 

Philanthropy and Good Fellowship 
 

For more information contact 
Tom 0419 945 240 
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Beverley Hospital 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2023 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

It is with sad regret that Sandy Woods (Activities Coordinator) is leaving us for a well-earned rest in 

retirement. On behalf of WACHS and the Beverley Hospital staff, I would like to say a huge thank you to 

Sandy Woods, your hard work, dedication, and commitment has made a truly massive difference in 

people’s lives. You are a true angel and we wish you all the very best. 

 

 

 

Hello my name is Zoe and I am the new Health Service Manager at the Beverley Hospital. I would like to 

thank the local community for their invaluable support and welcoming generosity as I settle into my new 

position as Health Service Manager and Director of Nursing (HSM/DoN) at the Beverley Hospital. 

I commenced the position in Aug 2022 after spending last 3 years as Head of COVID Operations for the 

Armadale Hospital within East Metro Health Service. A dedicated nurse of 30 plus years I hope I can bring a 

wealth of experience and knowledge to the hospital as we head into 2023.   My ongoing commitment to 

the people of Beverley and the hospital will see a busy new year! 

The plans include: 

 Hospital accreditation in February highlighting our commitment to ongoing quality improvement 

initiatives 

 A commonwealth funded refurbishment project at the Alex Miles Lodge will see some much-

needed updates to the current facility and make the lodge a much more appealing place to 

come and live out your retirement years. This is in the development. 

I look forward to being a part of this beautiful and friendly community. Pop in and have a chat and 

introduce yourself.  

The Christmas party for the residents of the Alex Miles Lodge has been a very joyous and plentiful 

occasion. 

Singing Christmas Carols, Santa’s arrival and a lovely Christmas lunch consisting of all the usual 

Christmas delights. 

A giant thank you to staff and guests for your involvement at this special time of the year. 
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Beverley Landfill Site 

Opening Hours 
 

Saturday  
8.00am – 4.00pm 

 
Sunday  

8.00am – 4.00pm 
 

Monday** 
8.00am – 3.30pm 

 
**Please Note: 

EARLIER  CLOSING TIME 
 

CLOSED  Christmas Day  
and Total Harvest Ban Days 
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BEVERLEY C.W.A 
 

The Christmas raffle was held 15th, 16th and 17th of December, with a cake stall 

being held on the 17th.  With a massive 20 prizes to be won, it was great to see the 

community having a go. 

The winners were: 

1ST PRICKLE 2ND JOHN 3RD BEVERLEY 

4TH S POLGAR 5TH GLENYS PETCHELL 6TH JACQUIE 

7TH COREY W 8TH TRACEY 9TH DEAN 

10TH ROCHELLE 11TH JAN TURRELL 12TH GARY MILLER 

13TH HEATHER MCLEAN 14TH GAIL ALABACH 15TH JAN TURRELL 

16TH INGRID 17TH L.SIMS 18TH KEN 

19TH BEV 20TH SUZIE 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OF OUR LUCKY WINNERS!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Next meeting and AGM will be held on the 15th February 2023  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the end of last year at the Christmas party, the ladies got together to thank Mrs Lorraine Sims 

and Mr Brian Sims for all the work that they have done for the C.W.A. over the years. We invited 

their family to join us in the celebration and were delighted that they joined us for the wonderful 

surprise. 

Mrs Lorraine Sims joined the local C.W.A  in 1956 and in 1973 was elected as President. Mrs Sims 

has held all positions, President, Secretary and Treasurer as well as other positions with the 

organisation. She has been our delegate to the state conferences for many years. Along with her 

husband, Mr Brian Sims, they have worked tirelessly for the C.W.A, ensuring the continuing 

presence of the organisation in Beverley. Not only has Mrs Sims been a loyal advocate for the 

local branch, but also for the organisation. We not only thank them but honour them for the 

contribution that they have made and continue to make. 



42 Beverley Blarney, Edition 459 - January 2023 www.beverley.wa.gov.au 

 

 

We Wish you Happy 2023 
Vines medical practice has recently incorporated a skin care clinic which involves – 
Skin cancer clinic for full skin check  

Mole clinic  with mole mapping  

Medical Cosmetics Clinic /Aesthetics –  

Skin care – Wrinkle management with ,Injectables- Botox , disport , Fillers – For volume loss 

Photodynamic therapy – for wound management and chronic pain  

UI CUBE – Urinary incontinence management and sexual health issues 

 

We continue to see our regular Gp clinic cases- acute and chronic medical conditions 

Motor vehicle accidents, Workers compensation .Women’s health ,Mens health and child care with 

immunisation 

Telephone consults and walk ins are available. 

Practice Principals 

 Dr Adebola Andre Oladipo and Dr Anuoluwa Esther Oladipo  

 

WE WELCOME OUR NEW DOCTORS  

 

 

 

Phone – 96461125, 946883606 

135 Vincent street Beverley 6304 

78 Williams street Brookton.WA .6306 
www.vinesmedicalpractice.com. 

Dr Jeorge Reyes has worked in several hospitals across 

Western Australia and New South Wales. With 20 years of 

medical experience under his belt,  he is a well experienced 

doctor with special interests in Men's health, Surgery, 

Anesthesiology, and all aspects of General Practice.  

Dr Jeorge can speak fluent English and Filipino.He will be 

joining our team at Vines medical practice 

He will be joining our team at vines medical practice in 

2023. 

Dr Muhit Saqlain is an experienced doctor who has worked 

as a resident medical officer in Joondalup Health Campus. 

He has many years of experience ,he  is dedicated, caring 

and committed to good care for his patients . 

His interests are Emergency Medicine, Men’s health, 

Paediatric Medicine, and all aspects of General Practice. 

He will be joining our team at vines medical practice in 

2023. 
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HARVEST BANS & FIRE CONTROL 
 

IN CASE OF A FIRE EMERGENCY, DIAL 000 

For information regarding fire emergencies, information is available at 

www.emergency.wa.gov.au 

 

Harvest Bans And Extreme Fire Danger Warnings 
No burning whatsoever is permitted on days of HIGH or above FIRE DANGER or where WINDS 

EXCEED 20 km/hr. Harvest bans and the prohibiting of vehicle movement in paddocks are 

broadcasted daily on Radio West and ABC radio. 

Fire Control Officers  

Chief Fire Control Officer Bill Cleland 9647 2054 0428 472 054 

Deputy Chief Fire Control Officer Deane Aynsley 9646 6246 0428 466 246 

 

Brigades 

Central Travis Boyle  0438 815 066 

North East  Adam Smith  0429 182 231 

South East  Brett Shaw  0427 481 028 

Avondale  Andrew Shaw 9648 1022 0428 481 022 

Avondale Justin Mann  0448 979 234 

Dale-Kokeby  Jack Barrett-Lennard   

Dale-Kokeby Rob Fisher  0427 472 045 

Dale West  Paul Schilling 9647 1008 0427 158 908 
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Beverley Golf Club   
Forrest Street,  

Beverley WA 6304 
   P: 08 9646 1090 

E: bevgolf@wn.com.au 
Beverley Golf Club 

With 2022 ending, I want to thank all of the committee, members and public that have supported the 

golf club this year. It was another great and successful year, which can only happen with the fantastic 

people that donate their time to help make this club survive and thrive.  

 

The golf club is continuing to play golf through the summer. There is still scroungers on Wednesday and 

Friday afternoons from 4pm. 6 holes of golf and a few drinks afterwards. There is golf on a Saturday. At 

the moment is starts at 12pm for 9 holes, but as it gets hotter that may chance to an early tee off time.  

 

 
BEVERLEY GOLF CLUB AGM 

 

Don’t forget the Annual General Meeting of the Beverley Golf Club will be held at the Beverley Golf 

Club, Forrest Street, Beverley on Tuesday 14st February 2023, commencing at 7.00pm. 

 
AGENDA 

 

Attendance & Apologies 

Adoption of previous Annual General Meeting minutes held 1st February 2022 

President’s Report 

Financial Report for Year Ended 31st December 2022 

Election of Office Bearers 

Election of Patron 

General Business 

 

If you wish to nominate for any of the committee positions, please email bevgolf@wn.com.au  

 

 

From the Beverley Golf Club I wish everyone has a wonderful Christmas and fantastic New Year.  

 

I hope Santa brings you that new driver or putter you’ve always wanted.  

 

Darrell Hagan  

President 

mailto:bevgolf@wn.com.au
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101.3 FM  
VOICE OF THE AVON LOCAL 
RADIO PROGRAM 
 
 

SUNDAY 
6.00 – 9.00 Sunday Morning with Terry 
9.00 – 1.00 Easy Sunday with Nic 
2.00 -6.00 am Voice of the Avon Jukebox 
 

MONDAY 
6.00 – 10.00 Monday Breakfast with Bob 
10.00 – 2.00 Monday with Lesley-Ann  
2.00 – 4.00 Exotica with John 
4.00 - 7.00 101.3 FM Irish Jukebox 
7.00 -10.00 Classical Sounds with Chris 

10.00 – 6.00 am Voice of the Avon Jukebox 

TUESDAY 
6.00 – 10.00 Tuesday Breakfast with Bob 
10.00 – 12.00 Happy Trails with KT 
12.00 – 2.00 Voice of the Avon Jukebox 
2.00 - 5.00 Rockin’ on the Avon with Denni 
5.00 - 7.00 Turn it up Tuesday with Michael 
7.00 – 6.00 am Voice of the Avon Jukebox 
 

WEDNESDAY 
6.00 - 10.00 Breakfast with Bob 
10.00 - 1.00 A Little Bit of Everything with Nic 
1.00 – 4.00 Concerts, Musicals & Soundtracks 
4.00 - 6.00 John’s Jazz Show with John 
6.00 - 9.00 Back to the Future with Frank 
9.00 – 6.00 am Voice of the Avon Jukebox 
 

THURSDAY 
6.00 - 9.00 Solid Gold Breakfast with Frenchy 
9.00 - 12.00 Sing Along Swing Along with KT 
12.00 – 3.00 Kaleidoscope with Chris 
3.00 pm – 6.00 am  Voice of the Avon Jukebox 
 

FRIDAY 
6.00 - 9.00 Friday Breakfast with Terry 
9.00 - 12.00 Easy Listening with Nic 
12.00 – 4.00 Michael’s Mix Up with Michael 
4.00 - 6.00 am Voice of the Avon Juke Box 
 

SATURDAY 
6.00 - 9.00 Saturday Breakfast with Frenchy 
9.00 - 12.00 Spirit of Music with George 
12.00 – 2.00 Country Tracks with Haydn 
2.00 - .4.00 Saturday Mix with Graham 
4.00 - 6.00 My Kind of Music with Lesley-Ann 
6.00 to 6.00 am  Voice of the Avon Juke Box 
 
Phone: Studios 9641 2422 
Sponsorship: 0408 502 711 
E-mail: radio6ycr@hotmail.com 
 
Facebook  
Voice of the Avon 101.3 FM – 6YCR  
 
Website 
voiceoftheavon.org.au  
 
Effective 20 October 2022 
Changes may be made without notice 

mailto:radio6ycr@hotmail.com
http://www.voiceoftheavon.org.au/
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Adult Horse Riders Social Group Marie Hammond 0447 121 014 

Anglican Parish of Beverley-Brookton Priest: Philip Raymont 0419 177 178 

Beverley & Districts Motorcycle Club  Anthony Fiaschi 0419 993 232 

  Greg Offer 0428 120 003 

Beverley Agricultural Society President: Mick Martin 0408 950 043 

  Secretary:   

Beverley Amateur Dramatics                             

(BAD Drama Club) 
Committee Contact: Britt Hadlow 0447 811 267 

Beverley Amateur Swimming Club President: Amanda Farr 0407 389 642 

  Secretary: Rebecca Burglass 0422 433 434 

Beverley Badminton Club Captain: Patricia Bekkers 0421 434 465 

Beverley Bowling & Croquet Club President: Jeff Murray   

  Ladies Capitan: Lyn MacTaggart 0439 461 634 

  Mens Capitan: Daniel Fleay 0458 088 674 

Beverley Community Garden Betty Lobb 0400 569 971 

  Eleonora Di Bello Greatly  

Beverley Community Markets Jenny Foster 0418 454 571 

 Valerie Tylor 0428 601 416 

Beverley CWA President: Pat Hambly 9646 1481 

  Secretary: Sam Mearns 0447 160 076 

Beverley DHS P&C President: Matt Davey 0429 002 212 

Beverley Football & Netball Club President:   

  Secretary: Blake O’Meagher 0499 166 160 

  Committee Contact:    

  League Coach:   

  Reserves Coach: James Adams 0429 461 000 

Beverley Garden & Tree Society President: Lyn Murphy 0418 282 674 

  Secretary: Dorothy Sampson 0429 989 031 

Beverley Golf Club President: Darryl Hagan   

  Mens Capitan: Marc Edwards   

  Ladies Capitan: Jane Murray   

Beverley Historical Society President: Glenys Petchell 0417 973 559 

  Secretary: Morag Whitney 9646 1075 

Beverley Horse & Pony Club President: Lisa Maxwell 0408 902 701 

  Secretary: Tess Hawke 0419 879 310 

Beverley Hospital Auxiliary Inc./OP Shop President: Sandy Shaw 0417 703 373 

Beverley Junior Sports President: Megan Vandenberg  

  Secretary: Jo Copping 0438 972 335 

  Football Coordinator: Tamara Nixon  

  Netball Coordinator: Emma Davey  

  Cricket Coordinator: Brad Copping 0400 383 664 

  Hockey Coordinator: Kelly Mann 0428 779 234 

Beverley Lawn Tennis Club President: Chantelle Meade 0429 418 576 

  Secretary: Rebecca Smith 0428 805 681 

Beverley Men’s Shed President: Peter Cashmore   

  Secretary: Bob Green  

Beverley Naturalists Club  Phyllis Facey 9646 1469 

Beverley Netball Club President: Nat Ashworth   

  Secretary: Laura O'Meagher 0417 973 731 
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Beverley Off Road Motor Sports Assoc  Cheryl Simson 0409 205 551 

Beverley Patchwork & Quilters Jan Sherwood 0438 019 510 

Beverley Pistol Club President: H Henderson  0407 457 427 

  Secretary: Alex Henderson 0407 457 427 

Beverley Playgroup President: Kelly Aaron 0400 772 081 

  Secretary: Melissa Blechynden 0429 504 963 

Beverley Redbacks Hockey Club Secretary: Britt Hadlow 0447 811 267 

Beverley Soaring Society Gliding Club  President: Geoff Overheu 0407 575 216 

  Secretary: Piero Velletri 0417 045 437 

Beverley Station Arts President: Jenny Broun 0419 040 063 

  Secretary: Sarah Miller 0427 464 078 

Beverley Toy Library President: Kelly Mann 0428 779 234 

  Secretary: Skye Carlhausen 0438 353 634 

Clay Target Club Secretary: H Henderson 0407 457 427 

Cricket Club President: Stephen Gollan 9646 1200 

  Coach: James Adams 0429 461 000 

Cropping Committee Secretary: Stephen Gollan 9646 1200 

Dale Community Group President/Treasurer: Yvonne Hobbs 0438 370 755 

Dale River Sports Ground Committee Secretary: Georgina Beecroft 9647 1089 

Friends of the Dale River Linley Thompson 0429 953 800 

  Lisa Blanch 9646 1716 

Novus Agri President: Kelly Mann 0428 779 234 

  Secretary: Skye Carlhausen 0438 353 634 

Rifle Club   9641 6061 

Royal Antediluvian Order of Buffaloes   0419 945 240 

Southern Avon Ladies Darts Monica Camenzuli 0474 105 242 

St John Ambulance Chairperson: Robyn Murray   

  Sub Centre 9646 0646 

Top of the Avon Line Dancers Jan Turrell 0429 952 177 
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The Parish of Beverley – Brookton 

Service Times for January, 2023 
 

 

St Mary’s Church, Beverley 

Sunday, 1st January 9.00 a.m. Naming of Jesus - Morning Prayer 

Sunday, 8th January 8.30 a.m. Epiphany of our Lord - Eucharist 

Sunday, 15th January 9.00 a.m. Confession of St Peter - Morning Prayer 

Sunday, 22nd January 6.00 p.m. Scripture Union Festival Service 

Sunday, 29th January 10.00 a.m. Service at St Faith’s Church, Quairading 

 

St Paul’s Church, Edward’s Crossing 

Sunday, 22nd January 6.00 p.m. Conversion of St Paul – Eucharist 

 

St Mark’s Church, Brookton 

Sunday, 1st January 8.30 a.m. Naming of Jesus - Morning Prayer 

Sunday, 8th January 10.30 a.m. Epiphany of our Lord - Eucharist 

Sunday, 15th January 8.30 a.m. Confession of St Peter - Morning Prayer  

Sunday, 22nd January 9.00 a.m. Scripture Union Festival Service 

Sunday, 29th January 10.00 a.m. Service, St Faith’s Church, Quairading  

 

 Church of St John in the Wilderness, The Dale 

Sunday, 1st January 9.00 a.m. Naming of Jesus - Morning Prayer 

 

During January there are several significant celebrations including the Epiphany of our Lord 

(associated with the arrival of the Magi), the Naming of Jesus, Confession of St Peter and the 

Conversion of St Paul.  The Conversion of St Paul will be celebrated at a special service in St 

Paul’s Church, Edward’s Crossing at 8.30 a.m. on Sunday, 22nd January. 

With there being five Sundays this coming January the combined service for the various 

parishes of the Avon Valley will be at St Faith’s Church, Quairading. 
 

 

 

Priest-in-Charge: The Rev’d Canon Dr Philip Raymont 

Telephone: 0419177178 

Email: praymont@perth.anglican.org 

Postal Address: P.O. Box 180, York, 6302 

Residential Address: 75 Suburban Road, York 
 

 

Church Correspondence including St Mary’s 

Society: PO Box 292, Beverley, 6304 

Church Website: 

www.beverleybrooktonanglicanparish.org 

Conversion of St Paul, Michaelangelo 

http://www.beverleybrooktonanglicanparish.org
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The flag was flown at half-mast on 
the Beverley Town Hall as a mark 
of respect to:- 

• Daniel Styles

EVENTS 2022 

EVENT DATE 

BSA Tina Turner & the Commitments 05 November 

Garden Club for Lunch for Senior Members CWA 

Hall 11.30am 
15 November 

BSA Community Christmas Party 17 December 

Emergency Medical 
Information Book 

This useful book  
contains all a  

person’s information  
and medicals record  

needed if, or when, an  
ambulance is called, and 

they need to be  
transported to a hospital. 
The Emergency Medical  

Information Book  
Available for a $2 donation 
at Beverley Farm Services. 

Support your local groups

BEVERLEY 
BLARNEY 

900 copies each month 

Community notices are free of charge

The deadline for the next  
Beverley Blarney is 4pm 

22 January 2023 
Contact our friendly Shire staff today 

Shire of Beverley 

PO Box 20 Beverley WA 6304 

Phone: 9646 1200  

Email: blarney@beverley.wa.gov.au   

Online editions: beverley.wa.gov.au 

DISCLAIMER 
The information in this publication is of a  
general nature as a service to the ratepayer. 
The articles included herein are not intended to 
provide a complete discussion of each subject. 
While the information is believed to be correct, 
no responsibility is accepted for its accuracy.  
No liability is accepted for any statements of 
opinion or any error or omission. 



60 Beverley Blarney, Edition 459 - January 2023 www.beverley.wa.gov.au 

 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

1 2 3 

Shire Reopens 

4 5 6 

Adoration and 

Mass – 4.00pm 

Sacred Heart 

Church  

Recycle Bin 

Social Bowls 

7 

SAMBA 

 

 

8 

Mass – 8.00am 
Sacred Heart 

Church  

Clay Target 
Club 

 

9 

Weight 
Watchers 

Yarns & Yarns 

Bridge 

 

 

10 

Mens Shed 
8.30am 

Quilting  

 

11 

Golf Scroungers 

Active Farmers 

Croquet 

 

12 

Line Dancing 

Rock n Roll/Jive 
Dancing 

13 

Croquet 

Golf Scroungers 

Social Bowls 

14 

SAMBA 

 

15 

Mass – 8.00am 
Sacred Heart 

Church 

 

16 

Weight 
Watchers 

Yarns & Yarns 

Bridge 

 

17 

Mens Shed 
8.30am 

Quilting  

 

18 

Golf Scroungers 

Active Farmers 

Croquet 

19 

Line Dancing 

Rock n Roll/Jive 
Dancing 

20 

Croquet 

Golf Scroungers 

Recycle Bin 

Social Bowls 

 

 

21 

SAMBA 

22 

Mass – 8.00am 
Sacred Heart 

Church  

BLARNEY 
DEADLINE 

23 

Weight 
Watchers 

Yarns & Yarns 

Bridge 

24 

Mens Shed 
8.30am 

Quilting  

 

25 

Golf Scroungers 

Active Farmers 

Croquet 

 

26 

AUSTRALIA 
DAY 

Pool Party @ 
Bev Aquatic 

Centre 

27 

Croquet 

Golf Scroungers 

CRC Friday 
Bingo 

Social Bowls 

28 

SAMBA 

BHPC AGM & 
Rally 

Flyte @ Hotel 
Beverley 

 

 

29 

Mass – 8.00am 
Sacred Heart 

Church 

 

30 

Weight 
Watchers 

Yarns & Yarns 

Bridge 

31 

Mens Shed 
8.30am 

Quilting 

Community 
Grants Close 

 

    

January 2023 


